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Sexual Assault Office boosted with new playroom for children 

Sexual Assault Office of the Royal Solomon Island Police Force (RSIPF) has boosted with 

a new playroom for children today (19 May 2021) at Rove police headquarters. 

Officer In Charge (OIC) Sexual Assault Team, Inspector Rose Nala says, “Police officers 

usually investigates serious sexual offences including those offences done against our most 

vulnerable young children.” 

OIC Nala says, “The new play room will provide a safe and comforting environment for child 

victims, and children of adult victims who attend the office.” 

Inspector Nala says, “The Australian Federal Police (AFP) through Solomon Islands Police 

Development Program (SIPDP) has supported the RSIPF in the refurbishment of one 

interview room as a Children’s Retreat place. Soft flooring, blankets, toys, colouring books 

and pencils, educational charts and a small television have been purchased by the SIPDP 

through partnership.” 

Ms Nala says, “RSIPF would also like to thank the AFP through the SIPDP program for the 

support rendered to the RSIPF Organisation. In particular, the Sexual Assault Office to 

provide a comfortable room for the child victims and children of the adult victims who are 

accompanying a parent who is a victim of abuse to visit, whilst statements are obtained.” 

 
//End// 

 

For any media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit contact:  

 

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established 

in 1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe, secure and peaceful 

Solomon Islands’.  The RSIPF strive to provide efficient, capable 

and responsive policing service and expect RSIPF officers to 

adhere to the RSIPF values. 

For ongoing news and information, please go to 

www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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